STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF LIBERIA: 4 MAY 2015
Mr President,

Zimbabwe welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Republic of Liberia for their comprehensive report on the country’s efforts to promote and protect the human rights of its people.
Considering its status as a post-conflict country, Liberia has made commendable strides.   Unfortunately, most recently, the outbreak of Ebola Virus Disease has further strained the country’s recourses and posed a threat to national stability since the end of the civil conflict.   

In order to streamline its activities, Liberia launched the National Human Rights Action Plan (NHRAP), a comprehensive five year strategy designed to identify actors who will bear the primary responsibility for implementing key human rights objectives.

The country’s NHRAP contains provisions for the protection and promotion of the rights of women and children, as well as other vulnerable groups such as the elderly, persons with disabilities and refugees.  The Government has launched and is implementing a number of policies to respond to the problem of sexual and gender based violence and discrimination.  These include the National Gender Policy and the Gender Based Violence Action Plan.  Additionally, public awareness and educational campaigns have been carried out to improve women’s access to justice.

The Government has also established Human Rights Units within the Armed Forces of Liberia and the Liberia National Police to integrate human rights education and awareness in the security sector.

Zimbabwe recommends that Liberia should:  

· Continue strengthening the capacity of government institutions, including the judiciary, police, prison service and government ministries on the application of a human rights-based approach; and 

· Reinforce efforts to improve the standard of living of all Liberians, with particular attention given to access to health care services, education, employment opportunities and safe drinking water, among others.

Thank you, Mr President.

